February 9, 1932

Professor H. H. Bartlett Department of Botany University of Michigan Ann Arbor, Michigan

My dear Professor Bartlett:

On the recommendation of the Council of Urusvati, Himalayan Research Institute, the Board of Trustees of the Roerich Museum have elected you as Corresponding Member of the Institute.

The Trustees have always admired your great work in the field of Science, and deeply appreciate your interest in this Institute. They would deem it an honor to welcome you as one of its members.

We hope that we may have your acceptance of the nomination.

With cordial greetings,

Most sincerely yours,

Louis L. Horch, President